Memorandum
To:  
Tammy Mackey, USACE

From:  
Steve Lee and Christopher Peery, University of Idaho

Date:  
17 June, 2005

RE:
Chinook mortality at AFF occurring on 12 June, 2005

A chinook mortality occurred during standard handling and release procedures on 12 June 2005.  The project that fish were being sampled for was the evaluation of the Sea Lion Exclusion Devices recently deployed at Bonneville dam.  Other details have been presented via numerous emails regarding this matter.  A few additional details are available from our tagging data and are as follows:

Species – chinook salmon

Sex – male

Length – 107 cm

Weight – 17.1 kg

Origin – unknown

Marks – no fin clips or PIT tag or other marks

Photo -- A photograph of this fish is attached to this email;  “P6125760.tif”.

Water temperature – 16.2 degrees C.

Cause of death is uncertain.  Standard fish handling techniques were applied and no other fish handled that day exhibited signs of distress.  Duration from initial sampling to attempted release was less than one hour. 

We have modified our sampling protocol to exclude fish larger than 99 cm in length.  Fish handling time and holding time should not have been a factor but we continue to take steps to minimize handling time.  In the case of any future occurrences, defined protocol will be followed; this protocol has been discussed with all University of Idaho researchers working at the AFF.

